
REPORT TO GREAT CHART with SINGLETON PARISH COUNCIL C.C. JULY 2023. 
May I thank you again for the award you made to me at the last council meeting, and I was 
humbled by your kind words. The award is very nice and a signal we are on the right track 
however with this type of work we are only as good as yesterday and we must now push on 
and forwards and try to be better. 
 
My duty to you I feel is give councillors a good insight to how Kent Police (at Ashford) intend 
to police Great Chart with Singleton Parish Council and the wider District area going 
forwards, and allow you to formulate questions and or concerns. 
 
Your area and other areas have been allocated P. C Josh Wheatley. I have worked with Josh 
before, he is a first class officer with great experience and I will make every effort to support 
him going forwards. A glance at the size of the areas shows the task in hand for the officer. 
 
Within the Ashford District there is the following model, and below is the mail I received on 
the matter. 
I have put together below. 
 

1. Email sent to me from CSU naming the 3 key components. 
2. Areas covered by PC Wheatley. 
3. Crime Commissioner report on new police model. 

 
EMAIL SENT TO ME BY CSU INSPECTOR SIMON JOHNSON 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
May I also remind you of developments already underway in some of these areas increasing 
the population size, as an example the growth at Chilmington which at present comes under 
Great Chart & Singleton and Bridgefield which skirts around the Park Farm/Kingsnorth areas 



 



 



 
 



 



 
 

 
 

 
In very simple plain English P.C. Josh Wheatley has an enormous area to cover and will 
require all of our support. This police model will take time to bed in, and Ashford Police are 
not at full establishment at the time of writing my report. We may need to manage public 
expectations during these early months and maybe even the remainder of 2023. Our work 
together on Crime and Safety for our residents has never been needed more. The work 
together we have carried out with Neighbourhood Watch will stand us in very good shape, 
but we cannot standstill we need to push on and develop still further. 
 
 
As always. I conclude by thanking you all for your continued support with my work and for 
me personally and I know Josh can count on the same. 
Regards 
Peter 
 
Peter New. 
91725.  Kent Police Volunteer & Community neighbourhood Watch 


